
      

Clarke County Board of Supervisors 

August 2, 2021 

 

August 2, 2021 – The Clarke County Board of Supervisors met in regular session on August 2, 

2021, at the Clarke County Courthouse with the following members present:  Dean Robins, Larry Keller and 

Austin Taylor.  Also present, Auditor Janice White and Osceola-Sentinel Tribune Editor Tyra Audlehelm.  

Chairman Dean Robins called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.  Larry Keller made a motion to approve the 

agenda, seconded by Austin Taylor.  All Ayes. 

 

Res 21-107 – Moved by Larry Keller, seconded by Austin Taylor to approve application for H & S 

Farm Partnership (CRE Holdings) to build a 50-foot-wide entrance on old Highway 34 in Section 22 of 

Ward Township.  

Vote was:  “Ayes”:  Dean Robins, Larry Keller and Austin Taylor.  “Nays”:  None.   

 Signed this 2nd day of August, 2021. 

 

Res 21-108 – Moved by Austin Taylor, seconded by Larry Keller, to approve and sign letter to 

request extension of the Community Development Block Grant until September 2, 2021, to allow adequate 

time to process all final claims.  

Vote was, “Ayes”:  Dean Robins, Larry Keller and Austin Taylor.  “Nays”:  None.  

Signed this 2nd day of August, 2021. 

 

Res 21-109 – The Board of Supervisors met on August 2, 2021, in the Clarke County Courthouse, for 

a public hearing on the status of funded activities for the Clarke County Groceries to Go Program which is a 

Community Development Block Grant.  Members present were Dean Robins, Larry Keller and Austin 

Taylor.  Also present, were County Auditor Janice White, Public Health Assistant Administrator Heather 

Kimmel, and Osceola-Sentinel Tribune Editor Tyra Audlehelm. 

 Moved by Austin Taylor to open the hearing at 10:00 A.M., seconded by Larry Keller.  Motion 

carried. 

This program was to provide essential food and household items to those that are in the high-risk 

category in Clarke County with low to moderate income.  Ms. Kimmel explained that the closure of this 

grant program was April 2, 2021 and a letter will be submitted to request an extension, until September 2, 

2021, to allow adequate time to process all final claims.   

Ms. Kimmel also explained that groceries and supplies were purchased and delivered, keeping high 

risk individuals and COVID patients out of grocery stores during May to December, 2020.  The location of 

this project was Clarke County and most of the people benefiting from this grant fell in the moderate-income 

range.  Expenses of $5,488.95 were incurred and submitted for reimbursed.  Money from this grant was not 

used to address housing relocation purposes.  Public Health handled this program and no complaints or 

concerns were submitted to them regarding this program.   

 There were no oral or written objections submitted to the Auditor or the Board. 

 Moved by Larry Keller to close the hearing, seconded by Austin Taylor.  Motion carried.  Hearing 

closed at 10:08 A.M. 

 Moved by Larry Keller, seconded by Austin Taylor, to close the Clarke County Groceries to Go 

Program (Community Development Block Grant) grant period as of September 2, 2021. 

 Vote was, “Ayes”:  Dean Robins, Larry Keller and Austin Taylor.  “Nays”:  None. 

 Signed this 2nd day of August, 2021.  

 

 Ms. Kimmel left at 10:10 a.m. 

 

 Having no other business, Larry Keller made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Austin Taylor.  All 

Ayes.  Meeting adjourned at 11:30 a.m. 

 

Signed:  Dean Robins, Chairman   Attest:  Janice M. White, Auditor 


